

May 4, 2015

Andy Slavitt, **Acting Administrator** Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 200 Independence Ave., SW Washington, DC 20201

RE: Physicians' due process rights within hospitals

Dear Administrator Slavitt,

On behalf of the American Academy of Family Physicians (AAFP), which represents 115,900 family physicians and medical students across the country, I respectively urge the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) to address the lack of an employed physician's due process rights within hospitals. We believe physicians deserve fair hearings when threatened by termination from a hospital and that fear of retribution may limit or prevent physicians from fully advocating for their patients' best interests. Physicians with due process rights are more likely to protest fraudulent practices that threaten the integrity of the Medicare and Medicaid programs.

The AAFP believes physicians should have the right to due process prior to termination from a hospital's medical staff and that right should not be waived by a third party. We urge CMS to address this by revising Medicare's Conditions of Participation for hospitals and forbid hospitals and physician staffing companies from including a clause in employment contracts allowing hospital administrators to directly or indirectly terminate a physician with or without cause, unless the termination receives a fair hearing. CMS should promote policies that require physicians are provided fair hearings and appellate reviews before any termination or restriction of their professional activity or medical staff privileges, and that these rights cannot be denied through a third party contract.

Physicians have a duty to advocate for their patients, even when such advocacy requires opposition to a hospital's interests. Due process rights protect physician autonomy, serve as a mechanism to protect patients, and assure physicians that their practice will not be penalized unfairly.

For any questions you might have please contact Robert Bennett, Federal Regulatory Manager, at 202-232-9033 or rbennett@aafp.org.

Sincerely,

Reid B. Blackwelder, MD, FAAFP **Board Chair**

Vice Speaker

Chicago, IL

Rei 1 Blackward - MM

President

Brent, AL

President-elect Robert L. Wergin, MD Wanda Filer, MD Milford, NE York, PA

John S. Meigs Jr., MD Javette C. Orgain, MD

Board Chair Reid B. Blackwelder, MD Kingsport, TN

Executive Vice President Douglas E. Henley, MD Leawood, KS

Directors Carlos Gonzales, MD, Patagonia, AZ Carl Olden, MD, Yakima, WA Lloyd Van Winkle, MD, Castroville, TX Yushu "Jack" Chou, MD, Baldwin Park, CA Robert A. Lee. MD. Johnston, IA Michael Munger, MD, Overland Park, KS

Mott Blair, IV, MD, Wallace, NC John Cullen, MD, Valdez, AK Lynne Lillie, MD, Woodbury, MN Emily Briggs, MD, MPH, (New Physician Member), New Braunfels, TX Andrew Lutzkanin, MD, (Resident Member), Ephrata, PA Kristina Zimmerman (Student Member), Dalton, PA